
 

 

                                    Ministry reports from October to December 2022 

              

 

  28th December,2022  
 
                        Dear Sir/Madam in Christ 

                                                                 Advance Happy New year 2023 ! Grace and peace to you from God who is, and 

who was, who is to come, and from Jesus Christ, the faithful witness, the first –born from the dead. I am always 

thankfull you all my beloved brothers and sisters in christ. I remember you every in my work that you have shownn a 

great love toward my family as well in the ministry. These love motivate me to stand even whatever situation comes in 

the ministry field. 

By God grace after came from you ( USA) God has allowed me to face different kinds of test in my family. But finally 

because of your prayer we could able to gloryfied God. I do all the times for soul winning which the Father has 

commended to us and the Spirit of God works there. This time one sister got saved from Hindu background.   

So it’s my humble request to continue support us in your prayer. I could never think enough for your 

partnership with us in the ministry. Millions thanks to HELP Ministry to brought me up to this level 

and making me to reach out to you as a Partnership in the field. 

        We press on toward the goal to win the prize of the high calling of God in Christ until He 

comes!  Peace to our sisters and brothers, and love with faith from God the Father and the Lord Jesus 

Christ. Amen 

                                                                                                         In His Service  

                                                                             Pastor. Mukumu Debbarma (president of BBCM) 

                                                                                Tripura, India. 
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